GRRP CLUB BOARD MEETING MARCH 7, 2022
Present were Cam Zwart, Eric Vincent, Lee McCormick, Dan Kuipers, Vern Bouws, Martin Urbanski, Larry Logsdon, guest Adriana Beard and Randy Baker.   Absent, James Mertes, Dan Kuipers 
Meeting called to order at 5:32 PM.

Agenda of 3/7/22  approved.

Minutes from the February,  2022 were read and approved.
Presidents Report 

59 competed in the Meijer Games.  
GV Pheasants program, GRRPC membership certificate went for $125. 
Awaiting responses regarding grants.
Vice President Report

Bob Dabakey reported WMPL is going well.  Important scores are reported on a timely manner.
Treasure’s Report

Report given by Lee McCormick indicating balance exceeding $28,000.  Junior account is $1,925.  Assessments have increased with taxes increasing $88/year.  Other expenses are $230/month for electricity, $300 for gas, and $111 for telephone and internet.  Lee is also checking further on limits of liability coverage for the club.
Committee Reports 

Rifle – Position remains vacant – no report.  Last bench match was unattended.
Pistol – Eric Vincent reports 2700 was well attended.
Air Gun – Vern Bouws reported going well with last session in April.
Building/Grounds –  No report.
Juniors –  No report.  Status email was sent from James Mertes to all Board members.
Membership 
Marty Urbanski reported missing jackets are in.  Memberships continue strong.
Old Business

Women On Target – Randy Baker attended the Board meeting.  He and his wife are qualified to instruct Women On Target and agreed to head this up.  They will establish a date and make necessary contacts to establish the next class.   Planned date May 14th from 4 P.M. to 8 P.M. at a cost of $60 per attendee.  Club will provide line coaches.  The club will provide pistols and ammo.
Minutes Updated 3/14/2022
Old Business (cont’d)

CPL Classes – Jon Ludwich (Concealed Coalition) wants to maintain relationship with GRRPC.  He has proposed the following:

$100 minimum/class plus $20/student.


$50 paid for Range Officer to be present


$1,000 to the Junior Program


55 inch TV for class or scoring projection

Board discussed overall use and associated costs.  The following was made in a motion and approved.  Concealed Coalition will provide a two weeks notice to the Board prior to holding a class.  $160.00 minimum or $20 per student with a deposit of $100.00 made at least two (2) weeks prior to a class.  Additional fee of $50 if instructor is not a GRRPC member for five (5) years. CPL classes cannot be held during open shooting (Saturday and Sunday, noon-3 P.M.).
UPDATE:

Following initial publication of the contained minutes, further discussion concerning Concealed Coalition and GRRPC use for CPL classes has been made. 
This topic will be further covered at the April, 2022 Board Meeting.

Discussion between Concealed Coalition was held 3/8/22 with a counter proposal to include an eight (8) hour block of time which would include use of the classroom area of the GRRPC.  

GRRPC counter this offer as follows:


$200 per class ($100 non-refundable reservation for the range and $100 
classroom fee and Range Officer).


20 per person range fee (student is responsible for).


Donate 55 inch TV for classroom instruction and scoring projection.


One time donation of $1,000 to the Youth Shooting Program.

4H Volunteers – April 9th instructor training will be held. 
Club website – Cam has access.
Disposition of Brass- agreed by Board to sell at scrap price, no Board motion required.
Disposition of Lead – no action to remove, the club has a buyer for all lead removed.

Ron Carr’s Belongings – Some pricing has been accomplished as follows.  


Walther Rifle - $2,600 retail


Crossman Rifle - $600 retail

Motion made to offer $2,000 to the Carr family to purchase the above rifles.  Monies will come from the Junior account, motion approved.

By-Laws review- Larry Logsdon covered changes made by the review committee.  The finalized “draft” will be presented to the Board during the April, 2022 meeting so it may be approved and presentation for membership approval in the Fall membership meeting.
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New Business

Kitchenette – Lee reported on proposed redo.  Club has received a quote for $2,500.  The head of Building/Grounds was absent due to sickness and needs involvement.  No further action at this time.
Attorney/1stAid Presentation – This organization proposed holding a class on gun rights, CPL, etc.  This would include coverage by an attorney followed by a presentation by US Law Shield which is an insurance provider.  Motion made to not hold class and passed.
The club celebrated 90 years organization from March 12th, 1932.

Other Business 
Next Board meeting scheduled for April 4, 2022 at 5:30 PM.

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 PM. 

Respectively submitted,

Larry Logsdon

Secretary
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